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In AA's First Five Years  
And How Al-Anon Was Started  
 
Lois Wilson, wife of AA's co-founder, Bill Wilson, recalls the time in AA when 
there were few members and no Big Book. From the January 1967 AA 
Grapevine. 
 

In the early days of AA things were 
really different. For five years there was 
no Big Book. The only way to 
communicate with other people was to 
go and tell them, so that's what we did. 
Of course, all of the meetings were held 
in people's homes, the homes of those 
who were lucky enough to have them. 
Anybody who had one made it wide 
open to whomever the boys brought in. 

Our houses, Dr. Bob's in Akron and ours in Brooklyn, were just filled with drunks, 
either drinking, or stopped temporarily, or well on the way to real sobriety.  
                                                                                                             
                                                                                                                   Continued on page 6 
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An alcoholic alone  
is in bad company. 
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   $2 off ~ July only 
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Service 
Committee 
Schedule 
 
FIRST TUESDAY 
Intergroup Meeting  
7 PM (downstairs)  
Reno Triangle Club  
635 S. Wells Ave. 

FIRST THURSDAY 
District 4 Meeting  
7 PM (upstairs) 
Reno Triangle Club  
635 S. Wells Ave. 

SECOND TUESDAY 
District 2 Meeting  
7 PM (upstairs)  
Reno Triangle Club  
635 S. Wells Ave. 

SECOND SUNDAY 
Way Out West 
committee meeting 
4 PM (upstairs)  
Reno Triangle Club 
635 S. Wells Ave. 

SECOND SUNDAY 
(even numbered months only) 
District 6 Meeting 
For time &location email: 
eminutes@gmail.com 

THIRD TUESDAY 
C & T Committee  
6:15 PM 
1201 Corporate Blvd., 
Sparks 

LAST THURSDAY 
Bridging the Gap  
6:45 PM 
Reno Triangle Club  
635 S. Wells Ave. 

 

 
Reno  

Founder's Day 
Picnic  

 

June 12 
 

Sparks Recreation Center  
98 Richards Way 
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 Douglas Co. 
Founder’s Day 

Picnic 
 

June 12 
 

Genoa Park,  
Genoa 
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NNIG Annual  
"Old Timers" 

Meeting  
  

Members with  
20 years or more 

are invited to speak 
 

 

June 12 
 
 

Hosted by 
Positive Acceptance 

Group 

4:45 
No Host Dinner 

Island Buffet 

7 PM 

Speaker 
Grand Sierra  
Resort/Casino 

Reno 
 

 
       
“Most of our experiences  
are what the psychologist 
William James calls the 
"educational variety" 
because they develop slowly 
over a period of time.” 
 
“With few exceptions our 
members find that they have 
tapped an unsuspected inner 
resource which they 
presently identify with their 
own conception of a Power 
greater than themselves.” 
 
- Big Book, Appendix II 
 

Editorial Policy  

The Bracer is the monthly 
newsletter of the Northern 
Nevada Intergroup. It is about, by 
and for the members of AA. 
Opinions expressed here are NOT  
to be attributed to AA as a whole, 
nor does publication of information 
imply any endorsement by either 
AA as a whole or the Northern 
Nevada Intergroup. Quotations and 
artwork from AA literature are 
reprinted with permission from AA 
World Service Inc. and/or The AA 
Grapevine, Inc. 
 
Contributions from our readers are 
encouraged! Submissions are edited 
for space and clarity only. Contact 
information is required and 
anonymity is observed. 
 
In keeping with AA guidelines, the 
Bracer does not print personal 
phone numbers or email addresses. 
Refer responses to Central Office or 
use an anonymous email address 
such as aacommittee@gmail.com. 
 
Hardcopy subscriptions are $12 a 
year or receive the Bracer by email 
for a recommended yearly donation 
of $5.  
  
Contact us at  
nnigbracer@gmail.com  
or through Central Office at 
The Bracer 
c/o NNIG 
436 S. Rock Blvd. 
Sparks, NV 89431 

$����������%������������ ��&�	����  ������ ��'��	�� ��(�� ����)%%�	��� �**+��++ ���+� �
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NORTHERN NEVADA INTERGROUP ASSOCIATION 
INTERGROUP BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES 

May 4, 2010 

 
Central Service Committee (CSC)  Members Present 
 
Chair     Jason R.   Vice-chair   Donn T. 
Secretary   Danielle M.   Treasurer   Lisa W.  
C.O. Exec Director  Bev C. 
 
 
Intergroup Representatives, Committee Chairs, and Guests Present 
 
Mark C. – Speaker Co Chair    Gil O. – Cornerstone  
Jeff S. – NNIG Speaker Chair   Mel H. – Caring & Sharing/Stead 
Linda J. – Fernley KISS     Janice P. – ABC Sunday Slow BB 
Asha A. – Bracer Chair    Vince G. – Corrections Chair 
Sean A. – IGR      Thomas G. – Almost Heaven 
Linda T. – Mt. Rose Recovery   Robert S. – Old Timers-New Comers 
Ron H. – P.A.G.      Paul E. – Area 42 Archives 
Van D. – Dist 2 Liaison    David S. – Ground Zero 
Sean L. – Just For Today/Carson   Matt S. – Serenity on Sunday 
Jill H. – Sunnyside Sat 9:30    Jesse A. – Young at Heart 
Frank F. – Not a Glum Lot    Charlie M. – CPC Chair 
Randy M. – Slide Mt. Serenity   Cindy K. – Women’s Alano 
Lance H. – Shake-em-Up Alano   Rick K. – Truckee River Stag 
Denny H. – Minden/Gardnerville Group  Dexter D. – ANNYPAA 
Craig R. – CT & BG     Ed L. – Dist 12, 18/Silver Springs 
John A. – Dist 12 Treasurer    Judy M. – Treatment 
Chris G. – Answering Service   Lisa W. –  NNIG Treasurer 
 
Meeting called to order at 7 PM.  Meeting opened with the Serenity Prayer, introductions, birthdays, and 
collection of 7th Tradition monies. Motion to approve minutes of April passed unanimously.  
 
CENTRAL SERVICE COMMITTEE CHAIR REPORTS (Administra tive) 
 
CHAIR: (Jason R.) Job descriptions are available for elections next month at this business meeting.  
  
VICE-CHAIR: (Donn T.) Please announce the speaker meeting in the meetings you attend. 
 
SECRETARY: (Danielle M.) Please turn in committee reports. Some committee members have been emailing 
me their report. If you can do this, please email them to nnigsecretary@gmail.com. Still looking for a co-chair 
to rotate into the secretary position for elections in June. We need a secretary in order to take minuets at the 
Intergroup meeting each month. Please consider being of service and participating in your own recovery. 
Contact nnigsecretary@gmail.com for more info or Bev at Central Office. 
 
TREASURER: (Lisa W.) Group contributions are up, but we still are in the negative $500 for the month. Bev 
has been doing a good job of keeping our operating cost low. We still haven’t met our prudent reserve. We need 
$17,213.99 to meet our goal of $30,184.43. Report available at NNIG Central Office in Sparks. 
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CENTRAL OFFICE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR: (Bev C.) We had nine Volunteers who gave 92 hours. 
Thank you one and all. We had 120 meeting info calls, three twelve step calls, 17 Al-Anon calls and seven other 
twelve step program calls. We need someone to climb the ladder in the back room and change the light bulbs. 
July’s book on sale will be AA Comes of Age, it will be $2 off. Need Help with literature table for the WOW 
conference on June 4th – 6th . Please support the picnic on June 12th . We have new items at Central Office, 
come by and look. If the body were to vote for me to go to the Central Office managers conference I could 
bring back such things as by-laws and other operating procedures from other Central Offices, things like price 
increases and bid requirements for review in case Reno wants to bid for the next CO manager’s conference. 
 
CENTRAL SERVICE COMMITTEE CHAIR REPORTS  
 
CTBTG (Correction, Treatment, Bridging the Gap) 

·  Corrections: (Vince G.) There was good turnout for attendance for the May  Parr Blvd. orientation. I 
have some concerns about people making copies of applications. If the size or the font is changed they 
will be denied. We could use a couple more people at Lakes Crossing. The next orientation for Parr will 
be May 15. 

·  Treatment: (Judy M.) Contributions are up this month. We were able to order a large amount thanks to 
donations. Everything else is going good. New co-chair Craig R. will be running for chair for Treatment 
and Treasurer in June. He has been working with me and learning as much as he can.  

·  BTG:  Position open. Looking for chair. Please attend June Intergroup elections if interested. 
 
PUBLIC INFORMATION: (Mike C.) Absent 
  
ANSWERING SERVICE: (Chris G.) All slots are filled. We will have all info updated for June election. 
�
CPC: (Charlie M.) Four new 3rd year give reports on May 6. Ron F. will run for chair in June. 
 
SUNSHINE: (Gary O.) Absent emailed report. One request for Sunshine chair in April for Charlie C. at Manor 
Care. I went to Manor Care on Thursday April 22 to visit Charlie C, however do to a virus in his section he was 
unable to receive visitors. A follow-up phone call or visit is planned.  
 
ACTIVITIES CHAIR: (Joel B.)  Absent. Report given by Bev. Breakfast at Rock park on the river on May 8th. 
Need volunteers for the picnic, for cooking, setup and tear down. We also need donations such as soda, water, 
etc…. Activities Chair becomes available in June for anyone who may be interested in the position. 
 
BRACER: (Asha A.) I will be rotating out in June so the Bracer will need a new editor. Computer, internet, 
and editing skills definitely preferred but not 100% necessary. The newsletter’s main function is to fulfill a legal 
requirement to make meeting minutes and the Treasurer’s report publically available. Whatever else gets 
included is extra so, like life in general, the job is as simple or complicated as you want to make it.  
 
SPEAKER MEETING: (Jeff S.) No meeting in April as we were in support of the Spring Festival. Next 
speaker meeting is May 8. Philo H. from L.A. will be our guest speaker and WOW will host the event. Meeting 
is at Grand Sierra Resort beginning at 7 pm. Remember, June 12 is the “Old Timers” meeting. Positive 
Acceptance group is hosting the meeting and Pat D. will lead the speakers. This is a special annual meeting for 
recognizing NNIG members with long-term sobriety. Again, interested “host” groups for future meetings 
should contact Jeff S. e-mail jeffbestcra@yahoo.com 
 
WEBMASTER www.nnig.org: (Kevin C.) Absent report given by Dave. As of earlier today our website has 
received 8664 hits since we started keeping track a couple of months ago. That’s 2440 hits since last month’s 
meeting.  Our web co-chair Dave has been keeping the web meeting schedule up to date. THANKS DAVE! 
Remember our e-mail address: nnigwebmaster@gmail.com  Use it to communicate with us and here’s an 
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idea……..how about e-mailing us a digital copy of your event flyers? Please? nnig.org is a great place to check 
for AA-related events, download your very own copy of the fabulous Bracer, past and present, find a hotline 
number, locate a meeting in all of Northern Nevada and a good chunk of Northern California, e-mail Kevin and 
Dave or e-mail Bev. Life is Good at nnig.org!! 
 
NORTHERN AREA 42 LIAISON: (Graham S.) Absent. Paul said next meeting: June in Mammoth Lakes. 
 
INTERGROUP STEERING COMMITTEE LIAISONS:  (Matt S. and Kathie S.) Please announce that 
elections are next month. Bev wants to go to St. Louis for the conference in September. It would cost NNIG 
about $800 for her to go. She didn’t go last year. We would like to vote on it in old business. 
 
NEW BUSINESS –  

·  Elections are next month.  
·  Take job descriptions back to your group. 
·  Voting members are the IGRs, chair people and the Steering Committee 

 
OLD BUSINESS –  

·  Motion to send Bev to the Central Office Manager’s Conference in St. Louis – Passed unanimously. 
·  Picnic rent is $848 with $500 refundable, food estimate is $1000. We will be asking for a $5 donation 

for food. We are looking for Group donations. 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS –  

·  ANNYPAA is doing a hike a month. See flyers for more information. Also the 5th Annual Young 
People’s Campout will be Aug 27-29 at Jackson Meadows. Registration is $25 per camper. For more 
info visit www.annypaa.org  

·  Way Out West WOW 1st annual conference is in June. See flyer for details. 
·  Serenity in the Sierras campout is July 15-18 at Camp Richardson in So. Lake Tahoe. Please take flyers 

back to your group. Registration is $30 pre-reg and $38 day of. 
·  Silver Springs 2nd annual campout is Memorial Day at Fort Churchill. $20 pre- reg or $30 per night day 

of. Parking is $12 a night. 
 

Meeting closed in the usual manner at 7:55pm 
Thank you for letting be of service 
Danielle M. 
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  Visit Northern Nevada AA Central Office online 

 
�   24/7 HOTLINE 

�   Get the latest Bracer online 
�   Order AA Literature and chips  

�   Check meeting schedules for all of Northern Nevada 
�   Post or download an event flyer/check event’s calendar 

�   Update your meeting info for both web and print schedule 
 

www.nnig.org / (775) 355-1511 
 

Life is good at NNIG.ORG 
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Yes, AA was quite different in those days for many reasons. 
One was that there 
were no people in AA 
except those who had 
gone to the very 
bottom. Only these 
would listen to the 
story that one drunk 
was telling another. 
When AA first started, 
before there was a 
book, it was more 
anonymous than it is 
now, because even the 
Fellowship was 
without a name. AA 
didn't have a name 
until the book was 
written. Before that it 
was just a bunch of 
drunks trying to help 

each other, a bunch of nameless drunks. They had to be 
worked with over and over; families and everybody did what 
they could to help.  

There were many, many sad things that happened, many very 
humorous things, and inspirational things, too.  

Several are coming to mind right now. Bill, as you know, 
came from Vermont and someone sent him some maple syrup 
from there. It came in a whiskey bottle. One of the boys saw 
this attractive container in the kitchen and he was so drunk at 
the time that he gulped the whole bottle of syrup, thinking it 
was whiskey.  

We had a rule that no one could come into the house when he 
was drinking. One night one of the boys came home drunk. 
We wouldn't let him in so he pried open the coal chute and 
slid into the cellar. Since he was very fat it was surprising that 
he could slide down it, yet somehow he made it. But this same 
fat man did get stuck one night in the washtubs. He lived in 
the basement apartment. Old city houses used to have 
stationary tubs in the kitchen. He thought he'd try to take a 
bath in one. But after getting in he couldn't get out so one of 
us (and I think it was I) had to pull him out.  

There were many other things...a man committed suicide in 
our house after having pawned our dress clothes, left over 
from more prosperous days. These included Bill's dress suit 
and my precious evening cape. We have never owned such 
articles again.  

AA was always thrilling. The families were included in all of 
the meetings; wives and parents (there weren't many alcoholic 
women then), and the children came too. The children were 
vitally interested in everything that went on. They would 
inquire about all the members and want to know how they 
were. They'd learn the Twelve Steps and really try to live by 

them. I don't think youngsters can be too young to be thrilled 
by the AA program and be helped by it.  

One of the first women who came in was the ex-wife of a 
friend of Bill's. She had been in Bellevue and had come from 
there to our house. At that time there was a wonderful man - I 
think he was the fourth or fifth AA - who was trying to start a 
group in Washington, D.C. This woman went down to help 
him and she stayed sober for quite a long time. Then she 
married a man they were trying to bring onto the program. He 
really didn't go along with the idea himself and used to say to 
her every once in a while, "Florence, you look so thirsty." And 
so she did something about that, Florence disappeared. 
Everybody looked for her everywhere and couldn't find her. 
After a couple of weeks they found her in the morgue.  

At that time each group used to visit every other group. New 
York members would go to New Jersey or Greenwich, 
Philadelphia or Washington or even Cleveland or Akron. 
Those were the groups I recall were in existence in the first 
five years.  

If anybody had a car a bunch of us would pile in and we'd go 
wherever we knew there was a meeting. Families were just as 
much a part of AA as the alcoholics and we did feel we 
belonged.  

But after a while the AA's thought that they should have an 
occasional meeting - at least one every week - of just 
alcoholics so that they could really get down to business. 
When this occurred the wives thought they'd meet together, 
too, at the same time. At first these little gatherings of wives 
didn't have any particular purpose. Sometimes we'd play 
bridge and sometimes we'd gossip about our husbands.  

Then a few of us began to see that we really needed the AA 
program just as much as the alcoholics. The famous case of 
my throwing a shoe at Bill started me wondering about myself 
and realizing that I needed to live by the Twelve Steps just as 
much as he did. He was getting way ahead of me. I always 
thought of myself as being the moral mentor in the house, but 
Bill, who never was a mentor, was certainly growing 
spiritually while I was standing still. Or perhaps there is no 
standing still - if I wasn't going ahead, I must be going 
backwards.  

I decided I'd better live by the Twelve Steps. Annie S. and a 
number of other people had come to the same conclusion. So, 
whenever we visited another group, we would tell the wives 
and families how we found that we, too, needed to live by the 
Twelve Steps of AA. Little groups of wives and families all 
over the country began to feel the same need for something to 
help overcome their frustrations and help them become 
integrated human beings again.  

That's the way Al-Anon started. We followed the AA program 
in every principle. I want to thank AA's so very much for 
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showing us the way. Without your leading us we would still 
be the unhappy folks we were.  

In our meetings we tell our own experiences just as AA's do. 
We tell how we came to find that we needed Al-Anon and 
what Al-Anon has done for us. And we seek to help other 
families that were, or are, having the same sort of experience.  

In 1950 Bill traveled all over Canada and the United States to 
see how AA's would react to the idea of a general conference 
for Alcoholics Anonymous, and in doing so he discovered 
quite a few types of groups of the family of alcoholics. He 
thought that they should have a Central Office here in New 
York, just as AA did, so that they could be unified in their use 
of the Twelve Steps and Twelve Traditions - a place where 
inquiries could be received, literature prepared and the public 
informed so that those in need would know where to turn.  

A good friend and I started a small office in Bedford Hills. By 
then AA had had eighty-seven inquiries from wives or groups 

who wished to register. As AA was not equipped to handle the 
families of alcoholics it handed over this list to us and we 
wrote to them. Fifty groups responded and were registered 
with us. That was in '51. Today (1967) there are over 3,000 
Al-Anon groups.  

The numerical potential of Al-Anon is greater than AA's 
because it is composed not only of mates of alcoholics, but 
children, parents and other relatives and friends. It is estimated 
that five people are seriously affected by one alcoholic.  

Though we have barely scratched the surface, the future is 
bright, thanks to you AA's for your wonderful example and 
inspiration.  

 
 

Copyright © The AA Grapevine, Inc. ( January 1967). 

Reprinted with permission� 

 
 

Responsibility Declaration 

"I am responsible. When anyone, anywhere, reaches out for help,  

I want the hand of AA always to be there. And for that: I am responsible." 

 
 

 

 

 
~ Tradition 5 Inventory~ 

From the AA Grapevine  
 

 
 
Tradition 5 - short form: 
Each group has but one primary purpose-to carry 
its message to the alcoholic who still suffers. 
 
Tradition 5 - long form: 
Each Alcoholics Anonymous group ought to be a 
spiritual entity having but one primary purpose-
that of carrying its message to the alcoholic who 
still suffers. 

1. Do I ever cop out by saying, "I'm not a group, 
so this or that Tradition doesn't apply to me"? 

2. Am I willing to explain firmly to a newcomer 
the limitations of AA help, even if he gets mad 
at me for not giving him a loan? 

3. Have I today imposed on any AA member for 
a special favor or consideration simply 
because I am a fellow alcoholic? 

4. Am I willing to twelfth-step the next 
newcomer without regard to who or what is in 
it for me? 

5. Do I help my group in every way I can to 
fulfill our primary purpose? 

6. Do I remember that AA old-timers, too, can be 
alcoholics who still suffer? Do I try both to 
help them and to learn from them? 
 
From the AA Grapevine series on the Twelve Traditions  
November 1969 and ran through September 1971. 



	  
 

NNIG Treasurer's Report - April 2010   -  OVERVIEW 

Actual Goal 

Checking Acct:  2,536.83  4,036.89  

Savings Acct: 2,433.61  2,000.00  

Reserve:  

Prudent Reserve 8,000.00  24,147.55  

TOTAL 12,970.44  30,184.43  17,213.99  

Income Expense Net Income 2009 

Jan 8,297.81  5,958.78  2,339.03  (1,911.62) 

Feb 3,952.69  5,335.65  (1,382.96) (297.45) 

Mar 6,812.73  5,463.67  1,349.06  1,395.44  

Apr 7,357.92  5,570.00  (506.56) 1,408.69  

YTD     956.07  595.06  

Expenses April March Budget 
Storage 53.00  53.00  53.00  
Shipping 51.74  
Alarm 36.72  
Compensation & Benefits 3,519.25  2,815.40  3,050.02  
Computer expenses 291.21  8.33  
Copier 94.09  169.04  
Donations to groups/events 292.50  1,118.97  0.00  
Insurance 78.00  
Memberships dues, Publications 5.00  
Office Supplies            194.95  136.16  
Other uncategorized expenses 79.58  149.47  
Outside office help 53.33  
Paper 41.97  
Payroll Tax/Lic 76.49  215.36  950.05  
Rent 671.00  671.00  671.00  
Phone 326.51  326.51  269.24  
Postage (124.50) 85.31  
Repairs/Maint 75.45  
Training 0.00  
Trash 19.31  19.31  14.71  
Utilities 320.73    138.36  Over/UNDER 
Total Expenses 5,570.00  5,463.67  6,036.89  (466.89) 

Income April March 
Event Revenues 500.00  2,460.82  
Faithful Fivers 65.00  155.00  
Birthday Contributions 204.00  
Bracer Subscriptions 53.00  17.00  
Group Contributions 2,840.47  2,417.70  
Individual Contributions 40.00  28.00  
Merchandise Sales 3,635.45  4,303.00  
Other 20.00    

7,357.92  9,381.52  
Cost of Goods Sold 2,294.48  

Gross Profit 5,063.44  

 




  
 

NNIG Treasurer's Report - April 2010 GROUP DONATION S 

APR MAR FEB JAN YTD 

4th Dimension 65.00 - - - 65.00 

ABC Group 60.00 - - - 60.00 

AA Way of Life Group - 50.00 - - 50.00 

Almost Heaven 100.00 30.00 63.00 58.00 251.00 

Aloha Group - - - 150.00 150.00 

Beginners are Winners Group 500.00 - - - 500.00 

Brown Baggers/16019 - - - 45.00 45.00 

Caring & Sharing in Stead 10.13 24.95 - 22.82 57.90 

Carson City Brown Baggers - - - 543.00 543.00 

Cash Sale 99.70 - - - 99.70 

Choices 50.00 - - 50.00 100.00 

Coe's Meeting - 100.00 - - 100.00 

Dawn Patrol 45.92 53.55 - 33.23 132.70 

Dayton Sunday Morning 109.71 - - - 109.71 

Dayton Fellowship Hall - 50.00 - 50.00 100.00 

District 22 50.00 - 50.00 - 100.00 

Early Bird Carson City 184.77 - - - 184.77 

Fe Y Esperanza - - - 25.00 25.00 

Fernley KISS Group - 478.00 - - 478.00 

Grapevine/Big Book Study 60.00 - - - 60.00 

Ground Zero 25.00 - - - 25.00 

Grupo Accion 10.00 - 10.00 10.00 30.00 

Happy Hour Carson City 80.00 80.00 - 80.00 240.00 

Happy Hour Reno - 180.00 200.00 - 380.00 

Hillview Terrace - 52.00 - - 52.00 

How We Stay Sober - 30.86 - - 30.86 

Incline Village Fellowship - 100.00 - - 100.00 

La Nueva Luz 33.00 15.00 15.00 15.00 78.00 

Ladies of the evening - - - 132.00 132.00 

Ladies of the Lake 10.00 - 24.50 10.00 44.50 

Little Rascals 50.00 - - - 50.00 

Lost and Found Group - - - 20.00 20.00 

Men’s Closed Big Book Study - - - 144.00 144.00 

Minden/Gardnerville Group - - 22.00 - 22.00 

Monday Stepwalkers - 40.00 - - 40.00 

Mt. Rose Recovery Room Group 81.04 78.09 - 81.46 240.59 

New Awakening Group - - 265.50 - 265.50 

NNIG Business Meeting 35.00 25.00 33.00 30.00 123.00 

NNIG Coffee Can - 10.82 - - 10.82 

NNIG Speaker Meeting - - - 463.00 463.00 

Not A Glum Lot 50.00 - - - 50.00 

Positive Acceptance Group - - - 183.34 183.34 

Promises Meeting - 80.00 - - 80.00 

Pyramid Way Group 50.00 - 25.00 - 75.00 
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Quincy Fellowship - - - 20.00 20.00 

Roadside Group, Gardnerville - 88.00 - - 88.00 

Saturday Night Fever, Minden - - 25.00 - 25.00 

Serenity on Sunday 231.40 50.00 154.45 - 435.85 

Silver Springs 100.00 - - 100.00 200.00 

Sisters in Sobriety - - - 40.00 40.00 

Slide Mountain Serenity 60.00 - - - 60.00 

South Reno Meeting - 300.00 - - 300.00 

South Shore Group - - - 25.00 25.00 

Southside Meeting 279.05 225.01 129.66 271.13 904.85 

Square One - - - 25.00 25.00 

Staying Sober - - - 25.00 25.00 

Step 1 25.00 - - 28.00 53.00 

Stepwalkers - - - 20.00 20.00 

Sunnyside Tuesday - 100.00 - - 100.00 

Sunshine Group - - 25.00 - 25.00 

Susanville Fellowship - - - 9.78 9.78 

Tahoe Keys Men's Stag Group 5.00 - - - 5.00 

There is a Solution - 90.42 8.00 - 98.42 

Truckee Men's Stag Group 62.75 - - - 62.75 

Virginia City Group 65.00 - - - 65.00 

Wednesday Night Live, Gardnerville - - - 50.00 50.00 

Westwood AA - 36.00 - - 36.00 

Wild Bunch 18.00 50.00 25.00 15.00 108.00 

Women's New Harmony 235.00 - - - 235.00 

Women on Wednesday - 81.88 - 81.88 

#11803 - - 135.00 135.00 

2,840.47 2,417.70 1,156.99 2,909.76 9,149.92 
 
 

 
 

NNIG Treasurer's Report - April 2010 FINANCIAL GOAL S 
Goal by  Dec 31st $ 17,213.99 
Monthly  $ 2,151.75 for the next 8 months 
at 50 groups $ 43.03 needed per group 

  

Group 
Contributions 

2010 

Group 
Contributions 

2009 
Jan 2,909.73 2,505.97 
Feb 1,156.99 2,384.89 
Mar 2,417.70 5,003.33 
Apr 2,840.47 2,023.23 

May 2,372.14 
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Jun 4,301.37 
Jul 3,935.81 

Aug  3,602.74 
Sept 2,831.14 
Oct 6,963.25 

Nov 2,951.83 
Dec 1,883.13 

YTD 9,324.89 40,758.83 
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Our family recently lost its beloved patriarch. He was a 
wise, vital and caring man who fully lived his 97 years. 
A month before his death he passed his 
driver’s license test. He was not an 
alcoholic, but he imbued many of the 
characteristics I’ve seen in old timers in 
Alcoholics Anonymous, people who also 
live a life of service, honesty, and 
spirituality.   
 
A great place to meet old timers in AA is at 
an Old Timer meeting. Anyone may attend 
these meetings, but 20 years of recovery are 
required to share. Most walk into this 
fellowship, but some of the elders are rolled 
in on wheelchairs. Some need canes. Many 
have the leathery skin and raspy voice that 
reflect years of smoking. If there were some 
physical sign that showed drinking 2,000 gallons of 
coffee over time, we would see that too. Some have over 
60 years of recovery. 
 
I have heard great stories at Old Timer meetings. Many 
are poignant and many, of course, hilarious but together 
they reflect lives of service, honesty, and spirituality 
cultivated through years of repetition and polishing. It’s 
fascinating to listen to old, old timers. Lessons and steps 
repeatedly learned and relearned are the fare of the day. 
At the Old Timer meeting I attend, there is one fellow 
who sat on Bill Wilson’s lap as a child while his dad 
attended formative AA meetings in Akron, Ohio. I’ve 
heard him quip, “If lessons of recovery could have been 
absorbed through my butt, I would have gotten this thing 
as a kid and not done the drinking I did to earn my way 
here as an adult.” 
  
At their core, the essence of our path of recovery shines 
through: “You reach the bottom of the hole when you  

 
 
stop digging”; “You learn most of your lessons by  
listening, not talking”; “We get old timer status by  
reading the Big Book, going to meetings, and working 
the steps with a sponsor”; “Stick with the winners”.  
  
An underlying theme in these meetings is the collective 
spirituality that is felt. Each person in the room has had 
to explore his or her own path, but the cumulative effect 

is one of understanding and acceptance of 
each other’s journey. To the elders this 
spirituality is no big deal; it’s simply what 
they have learned, what has worked for 
them. Bill and Dr. Bob’s revolutionary 
insight that recovery must involve a spiritual 
component is reinforced daily. 
  
At the close of our Old Timer meeting a 
giant circle of hand holding members is 
formed. Starting with the elders with the 
most time, their years in recovery are called 
out. Around the circle, and back and forth 
across the room, respective years of each 
attendee are hollered out. Someone at a table 
in the back tallies them. In one meeting, the 

last to speak had two hours. She had seen the meeting 
gathering from across the street, and decided to attend 
out of “curiosity”. By the end of the meeting she was 
one of us. The applause and support for her was 
thunderous. The cumulative total of our Old Timer 
meeting is normally in the thousands of years. 
  
If you ever need a positive boost and understanding of 
what long-term sobriety is all about, hunt down one of 
these old timers gigs and absorb their spirit of recovery.  

 
 

Jeff W. ~ Milwauki Oregon 
  

 
See you at the …. 

���*� ��"���	�����'���+�����!  
June 12 ~ 7 PM / Hosted by Positive Acceptance Group 

Grand Sierra Resort/Casino ~ Reno 
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Calendar of Events 
 
Events listed here are presented solely as a 
service to readers, not an endorsement by the 
Northern Nevada Intergroup (NNIG). For any 
additional information, please use the addresses 
provided or call Central Office, 775-355-1151 
or visit us online at www.nnig.org 
 
May 
 
28-31: 2nd Annual Silver Springs 
Campout. Fort Churchill State Park.  
 

 
June 
 
4-6:  Way Out West Conference. 
Grand Sierra Resort, Reno.  
www.wayoutwestreno.org 
wayoutwest009@gmail.com 
WayOUTWest 
PO Box 1568 
Reno, NV  89505 

 
June cont. 
 
12: Founder’s Day Picnic 
Sparks Recreation Center, 98 Richards Way 
 
11- 13: Carson City Men’s Retreat 
Camp Calile at Lake Tahoe  
For info call Central Office: 775-355-1151 
�
13: Friends of Bill W. Annual BBQ 
Pioneer Park, Stagecoach,  
Speaker at 11 AM 
 For info call Central Office: 775-355-1151 
 
11-13     ~ SOLD OUT ~ 
75 Years of Miracles Conference 
North Shore of Lake Tahoe.  
www.tahoeconference.org 
 

 
August 
 
27-29:  Dist. 20 - Sierra Cascade Campout 
Camp Conery, Lake Almanor 
 
Flyer 

 

 
 

Planning a  
Future Event? 
To be included in the BRACER Calendar, 
information must be received by the 15th 
of the month, one month prior to the 
event.  Please type or print the information 
to be listed on the Bulletin Board page and 
mail to Bracer Editor: 436 S. Rock Blvd., 
Sparks, NV 89431 or email this 
information to: nnigbracer@gmail.com. 
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Central Office  
N. Nevada Intergroup  
436 S. Rock Blvd. 
Sparks, NV  89431 
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